Special Meeting October 24, 2000

The Shenango Township Board of Supervisors held a special meeting on Tuesday, October 24, 2000, 3:00 p.m. at the Shenango Township Municipal Building, with Supervisors Richard Schweinsberg and Sherry Wehr present.

The meeting was opened by Supervisor Schweinsberg who then turned the meeting over Mr.McNulty of Berner International.

Mr. McNulty, explained the products Berner manufactures which are air curtains and reciprocating fans. Berner intends to construct a 50,000 Square Foot plant and 10,000 Square Foot Office Building the total cost estimate at this time is between 2.5 and 2.6 Million Dollars. The company currently has 49 employees with full benefits and hopes to expand its workforce in the future.

Berner International has therefore requested Tax Abatement over the next five years on this new facility.

Motion by Sherry Wehr second by Richard Schweinsberg to adopt Ordinance #3-2000, Amendment to Section 9 of Ordinance No. 3-1999, defining and authorizing tax exceptions from real property tax in order stimulate investment and development in certain areas of Shenango Township; establishing an exemption schedule and procedures for obtaining exemptions; providing for non-permissible exemptions; and determining the termination date hereof and limiting amendments hereto.

Role Call: Mr. Schweinsberg – yes, Mrs. Wehr – yes.

There being no public comment, motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Sherry Wehr to adjourn.